Appeals Received

i. Concept Outdoor (UK) Ltd – Land bounded by south east boundary of Barton Airport, Liverpool Road, Eccles – Retention of one 96 sheet non illuminated advertising hoarding.

ii. B Weir – 144 Cromwell Road, Salford 6 – Change of use from shop to shop for the sale of hot food

iii. Mr and Mrs Walley – 22 Clifton Drive, Swinton – Erection of two storey side extension

Appeal Decisions

Application No. 02/43998/HH – J S MacDonald – 1 Smallbridge Close, Worsley

Planning permission for the erection of a part single/part two storey side extension and a rear conservatory was refused in May, 2002 on the grounds that the neighbouring residents would experience a loss of amenity – the extension would have an overbearing effect.

The Planning Inspector agreed that the main issue was whether the extension would have any overbearing impact on the residential property at 21 Reedley Drive.

The Inspector took account of the City Councils Guidance on House Extensions which he felt set a reasonable limit.  As the proposed extension did not comply with the Guidance he concluded the extension would have an overbearing effect and dismissed the appeal.

Application No. 02/44814/HH – B Ward – 109 Eccles Old Road, Salford 6

Planning permission for the construction of a new access was refused in November, 2002 on the grounds the construction would result in the loss of adjacent ash trees – the fiberay root system would be damaged and the loss the trees would injure visual amenity.

The Planning Inspector agreed with the City Council that the construction of the new access would injure two ash trees, placing them under stress.  The Inspector concluded the loss of the trees would harm the visual amenity of the area and dismissed the appeal.

Application No. 02/45292/ADV – Urban and Provincial Outdoor Advertising Ltd – 257 Chapel Street, Salford 3

Advertisement consent for the retention of a 96 sheet hoarding displayed on the gable of these commercial premises was refused on the grounds it constituted an obtrusive feature on the street scene.

The Planning Inspector considered the main issue, was the visual impact of the panel and its wider impact within the surrounding area.

The Inspector felt that because of the size and height of the panel on the flank wall it constituted an unduly assertive feature on it.  Furthermore, the panel is visible in that there are views of it on the approach to the west.  The Chapel Street Regeneration Strategy was taken into account by the Inspector together with the proximity of the site to nearby listed buildings and the Adelphi and Bexley Square Conservation Area.

The appeal was dismissed.

